District 70 – Minutes February 13, 2019

West Baytown Club 1020 Bowie St. Baytown, TX 77520

DCM – Brady G. Alt DCM – Byron T. Treasurer – Leslie H. Alt Treasurer -

Secretary – Connie A. Alt Secretary – Trish G.

CFC - TFC – Byron T.

Intergroup Liaison -

Opened with Serenity Prayer. Greet new GSR's-

- Debra GSR Sisters in Sobriety
- Laura Alt GSR Northshore

Read GSR Preamble - Martin

Tradition 2 –Leslie H.

Concept 2 – Tom

Volunteers for Tradition and Concept 3: Michelle and Tom, respectively.

Introductions/Attendees:

- 1. Brady G. DCM
- 2. Cynthia B. passed DCM (dist. 70)
- 3. Laura Alt GSR NS
- 4. Carol GSR of LPL Group
- 5. Debra GSR Sisters in Sobriety
- 6. Joyce GSR Northshore Group
- 7. Leslie H. Treasurer and alt GSR Shoemaker
- 8. Byron Alt DCM/TFC
- 9. Connie Treasurer
- 10. Tom GSR Lunch Bunch
- 11. Robbie GSR New Life Women's Group
- 12. David GSR Sunset Group
- 13. Martin Alt GSR St. Bernadette Men's Meeting

- 14. Michelle Alt GSR for LPLG
- 15. Just Alt GSR Sunset Group
- 16. Tawanna Alt GSR NLWG

Previous month's minutes: Read, motioned and accepted.

<u>Treasurer's report</u>: Read, motioned and corrected accepted.

Old Business:

Committee Workshop updates.

Committee Reports:

TFC – Byron is training a new chair. She is linked to the database. No new groups.

Zone 3 LCM Debra, newly volunteered.

Group Problems:

- <u>Lunch Bunch</u> GSR Tom: Doing fine.
- Shoemaker Alt GSR Leslie: Nothing new.
- North Shore GSR Joyce and Alt GSR Laura. Things are fine.
- <u>Sunset Group</u> GSR David and Alt GSR Just. Post-holiday lull. Candlelight meetings still doing well. Women of the group went to International Women's meeting in California. Brady asked if they would share a report with district.
- St Bernadette Men's Meeting-- Martin Alt GSR Nothing new.
- LPLG—GSR Carol. Restructuring their finances. New treasurer.
- NLWG—Robbie and Tawanna. Doing well.
- <u>Sisters in Sobriety</u> GSR Debra. Voted in new service officers. They changed from district 81 to 70.

New Business: Workshops

- 1. <u>Committee Workshop</u>—Cynthia will contact the chair people. Debra will ask the Creek for location. Looking to have it in April or May.
- 2. Sponsorship and chairing meetings
- 3. 4th step

Next DM will discuss more about the Committees Workshop i.e. time, food, volunteers etc.

<u>SETA Assembly:</u> GSR's to ask groups if they would like to host hospitality room, registration etc.

Texas State Convention in June 7-9th. LPG is supporting a hospitality room.

Next DM March 13th 7P WBC.

Close with the <u>Responsibility Statement:</u> When anyone, anywhere reaches out for help, I want the hand of AA always to be there and for that I am responsible.